
December 11, 2009 
 
Please be advised that unions representing financial services employees in Finland have 
issued a strike notice. The potential strike will last three days from 14 to 16 December 
2009. This is expected to have a significant impact on the entire financial services 
industry and associated processes, including, but not limited to, issues with settlement of 
trades or deliveries of securities. 


